
TOWN OF ELLICOTT
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE, that a public hearing will be held by the Ellicott Town Board at the Administration Building, 215 South Work Street, Falconer, New York 14733, on the 30th day of August, 2022, at 6:00 PM to obtain citizens’ views regarding eligible New York State Community Development Block Grant Program (CDBG) activities and to hear citizen comments regarding the community development, economic development, and housing needs of the Town of Ellicott and the Town’s potential submission of an application to the New York State Office of Community Renewal for Community Development Block Grant funding to support an economic development project proposed by Electrovaya Inc. at 1 Precision Way within the Town.  The hearing facility is handicapped accessible.  A summary of the CDBG program will be presented at the public hearing as well as detail regarding the proposed application.  The Town encourages public comment and participation in the identification of needs and in the preparation of the grant application.  Written comments are invited and will be accepted upon delivery to the office of the Town Clerk at the address above.  No written comments received after 4:30 PM on the hearing date will be considered.




